SCHOOL NEWSLETTER

7th June 2019



Golf Competition

Congratulations to the 20 children from Year 5 and 6 for their fantastic performances in the Camden Tri Golf competition at Talacre Sports Centre.

Our two teams both finished in 3rd place in their leagues. Well done to the whole squad!





Nursery

In nursery this week, the children have been learning about the letter **t** in their daily phonics sessions. They have learnt about the letter and the sound. After practising saying and writing it, they looked for it in their favourite story books. The children also enjoyed looking for the tricky words 'the' and 'no'.



Fire station trip

Both nursery classes went to visit Euston Fire Station and had a wonderful time learning about the work that fire-fighters do. The children explored the fire station, looked at a fire engine, asked the fire fighters lots of great

questions and everyone had a go spraying the fire hose! Afterwards, the children wrote about the trip, painted great pictures and made some fire engine models.



Year 2

In year two we have been learning about flight and the history of aviation in our new topic, 'Up, Up, and Away'. This week, to link to our science topic, materials, we decided to investigate the best material to make paper planes from. We made small paper planes,

big paper planes and planes out of card of different thicknesses. If you want to know what we found out, come and ask us!



Year 6 Tennis Finals



Congratulations to the Year 6 children who played in the Camden Tennis Finals at Parliament Hill Fields. Our team finished 3rd in the borough after a series of matches against Gospel Oak, Beckford and St Aloysius.



Certificates of Achievement

Well done to our most recent certificate winners who were nominated for achieving well in their learning or behaviour. These children will be presented with their certificates in assembly:

Rec: Kian Amirifard; Jannah Akther Ahmed.

Year 1: Zarah Ahmed; Unejs Lahi.

Year 2: Ayaz Abdur-Rahman; Sian Stephens; Adam

Sharaf.

Year 3: Tawheed Hoque; Rawda Abdullahi; Imran Ebad; Dinah Sultana; Zamzam Deerow; Alfie Hartigan; Ahlam Yusuf; Zara Yaqub; Mohamed Ahmed; Abidah Sultana; Maryam Abdullahi.

Year 4: Nargis Ali; Mawada Caarif.

Year 5: Luqmaan Osman; Samira Yousef; Sayhan Abdin;

Nihal Islam; Dinah Ali.

Year 6: Rafath Ahmed; Aisha Chowdhury.



Maths Champions

Congratulations to the following children who have been awarded their Maths Champion Badges:

One Star

Abdeldjalil Bouamra Marcus Ikumelo



Year 1 and 2

This week we were lucky enough to have another visit from an actor from the Globe Theatre. The children enjoyed a storytelling session retelling one of Shakespeare's most famous

plays, 'A Midsummer Night's Dream'. Year 1 will be exploring the play in more detail through drama workshops in class. We look forward to seeing their fantastic writing inspired by this play.



Best Attendance for the week

commencing 3/6/19:

Larch: 97.4 %

5 Birch: 98.2 %

Well done everyone!





Term Dates

MAKE SURE ALL HOLIDAYS OR JOURNEYS ABROAD ARE BOOKED IN SCHOOL HOLIDAY TIME. HOLIDAY LEAVE DURING TERM TIME WILL <u>NOT</u> BE GRANTED.

2018 - 2019 Academic Year

SUMMER TERM 2019

Staff INSET Day
Start of Term for Children
May Day Bank Holiday
Half Term
Last day of term
Tuesday 23rd April
Wednesday 24th April
Monday 6th May
Mon 27th to Fri 31st May
Tuesday 23rd July

AUTUMN TERM 2019

Start of Term for Children Wednesday 4th September 2019

Year 4

Year 4 have been learning all about Wolves. Inspired by the illustrations from The Ways of the Wolf, we have created collages

which will be used to illustrate our very own reports on Wolves.

The different collages show the variety of coats the wolves have, depending on the different parts of the world they inhabit. As you can see, creating these collages required us to really flex our absorption muscles!





Parents Association News

Fundraising updates

⇒ Ramadan and Eid Gift Bags

Eid Mubarak! A big thank you to all the parents / guardians who helped in making this happen! This would not have been possible without you. The gift bags were a lovely treat for all the children

- ⇒ **Spring Term Bake Sale:** Thank you to all who donated and bought cakes. We raised £248!
- ⇒ Summer Fair Fundraising Event:

Tuesday 25th June 2019

Be sure to come along for some after school fun:

Face Painting

Henna

Tombola

Raffle

Food Stall

Book Stall

Games

Most importantly.....lots of FUN!